Minutes TO POST
DEAN’S COUNCIL
Wednesday, October 19, 2011 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jason Pierce, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Phyllis Smith, and Iva Coates (recorder)
1. Report

· Barbara Cary was unavailable due to attending a meeting off campus on first year experience.

2. Announcements
A. Update on Searches

· Dean/Assistant VP of Student Development

One (1) candidate withdrew – leaves 5 candidates; final two candidates will be on campus this week and next.

· Director of LifeWorks

Recent applicants indicate better pool of applicants. Search committee to meet on Thursday (20th) for decision on applicants for phone interviews.
B. Work Study

Business office wants to replace existing external payroll with CBIS which will allow savings for the college.  Training sessions for supervisors originally scheduled for next week will be delayed – email notification will be sent this afternoon.
C. Update on SACS Substantive Change On-Site Visit
Jason Pierce announced that the Masters Program was approved without any recommendations, but had the following “may wish to consider” statements:

1) Library – collection on 3rd floor of Nash Education Hall.  Cataloging – how do students know of availability?  Integrate with other collection in main library?
2) Institutional Effectiveness – Educational Support Services – make sure there is a regular process for assessment – annual reports.

D. Update on Student Housing Planning
Dr. Wells traveled to Gardner Webb University with Donald Edwards (Director of Facilities) and Bill Lovins (Consultant for Facilities) and met a couple of MHC BOT members to view their housing facilities.  The need to plan for future housing will be an agenda topic for BOT Retreat – November 11-12th.
3. Discussion

A. Prioritizing Position Requests 

Continued discussions of faculty needs/positions for 2012-2013.
4. ACA Consortium/ Partnership – Films on Demand
 Bev Robertson will send information for this service for campus as a whole.  Cost is ~$3,820; various campus program supply budgets to contribute.
5. Overload/Workload Policy – DRAFT (handout)
Discussion of draft policy with notations for amendment as follows:

· 2nd paragraph – reference this paragraph in faculty contracts.

· 3rd paragraph – ADD:  Includes every credit generated by institution (to include AGS).  

Is an Administrative Policy Handbook needed?

6. Sabbatical and Grant-Funded Release Policy

Dr. Wells stated that seeing the number of faculty requests for sabbatical and grant funded releases, sabbaticals must be thought of in terms of renewal and investment.  Grant funded release – where do we want as an institution to go?  

7. Other

Dr. Wells announced distinguished lecturer - Dr. Fenwick Huss, Dean of the J. Mack Robinson College of business at Georgia State University to be on campus as speaker for the Broyhill Lecture – November 3 at 11am in Peterson Conference Room.  The title of Dr. Huss’s lecture will be “Business Education in the 21st Century.”  Both the lecture, and Dr. Huss’ visit to the area, are sponsored by the Broyhill Foundation. 

